



Hanley Castle Parish Council 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on Thursday, 21st May 2020 – Via Zoom at 18:00 

Present: Councillors: Sue Roberts (Chairman), Sue Adeney, Alan Rogers, Alison Bolton, Alex Walker, Lesley Smith.

Apologies: Marjorie Nelson & Peter Goodyear (PPWs), Nick Harper (Pond Warden)

In Attendance: The Clerk, DCllrs Andrea Morgan & Martin Allen

01/20 Welcome & Apologies. The Chairman welcomed all present to the virtual May Meeting of the Parish Council. She spoke about the sad passing of Councillor Wendy Roberts-Powell. Cllr Adeney led the Council in memorial prayers.  The Chairman accepted the apologies submitted to the Clerk. 

Declarations of Interest & Dispensation Requests from Councillors
a)  Register of Interests: Councillors were reminded that they should have updated their register of interests and sent them to the Monitoring Officer at MHDC. 
b)  To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in items on the agenda and their nature: None declared 
c)  To declare any Other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda and their nature: 
Cllr Walker declared an interest in a retrospective planning matter he had asked to be raised.  
d) To consider and agree all requests from Councillors for the Council to Grant a Dispensation (S33 of the Localism Act 2011) 

02/20 	Minutes:  The Minutes of the Meeting held on 21st February 2020 had been previously circulated and the minutes were approved.

03/20 Finance:   
a) Payment of Accounts:  Members approved the payments of accounts as in the presented schedule in Appendix 1.
b) The Clerk advised that the first installation of the precept had been received. 
c) Q4 Report/End of year Finances – External Audit Declarations were read out and it was agreed that the declaration could be signed.
d) Internet Banking had been approved and the Clerk would set it up to replace payments by cheque.

04/20 Planning:  
a) Land at Picken End – The pre-planning design and layout of the site had been received from the consultant and was discussed. It was agreed that the applicant should be reminded of the Neighbourhood Plan details regarding Site B (MHHS08) and also the sections MnGr1 which details the mix of housing deemed acceptable within the Parish and MnGr5 which limits new developments to 10 properties. It was also noted that there was no commitment to improving the footway in Picken End which had been requested.
b) Applications 

	20/00336/HP
	Stable Farm Blackmore Park Hanley Swan
	Erection of side extension.
	Pending decision

	No objection was raised against the application

	20/00370/HP
	Four Winds Gilberts End Hanley Castle Worcester WR8 0AS
	Two storey extension to side and single storey extension to rear.
	Refused

	19/01556/FUL
	Maple House Gilberts End Lane Hanley Castle WR8 0BX
	Erection of 3 Bedroom Detached Dwelling
	Withdrawn

	20/00294/FUL
	Hanley Castle High School Church End Hanley Castle Worcester WR8 0BL
	Retrospective application for the installation of 3 No. Air Source Heat Pumps to provide heating and hot water to the 6th Form Centre.
	Approved



c) Cllr Walker raised a matter of planning enforcement in Quay Lane that had been brought to his attention. It was an outbuilding that had been built to house equipment after the property had received flood damage. The matter was discussed and whilst the Councillors were sympathetic, as no application for retrospective planning had been received, they could not make any comments to MHDC. 

05/20	District & County Councillors Reports:   DCllr Allen said that MHDC had been soldiering one during these unprecedented times. 153 grants totalling £16.5 Million had been allocated and he urged anyone to go to MHDC website and apply if they required assistance. He also said that planning permissions had been relaxed around working hours of sites to enable them to work whilst socially distancing. The pavements in Upton made it hard for social distancing when walking through the town and he was delighted that all bin men were back working. The Upton tip had not yet reopened but Paul Middleton was pushing hard for it to be opened as soon as possible. He asked that if the Council knew of anyone struggling to pay their council tax to get in touch with him. The Parish Council thanked him and DCllr Morgan for all their hard work during this time and the Clerk was asked to write a note of thanks and appreciation to MHDC for all their efforts.
ACTION: Clerk to write to MHDC.          
			
06/20	Highways & Lengthsman
a) Resurfacing of Hangman’s Lane had been completed. Cllr Adeny brought up the matter of speeding through the parish and it was agreed to contact Safer Roads Partnership and ask them to get the speed detecting van to visit as motorbikes were a nuisance.
b) Lengthsman – It was noted that a Risk Assessment would be required if any work is were to be undertaken.
ACTION: Clerk to contact Safer Road Partnership regarding speeding.          

07/20	Carbon Neutral by 2025 Project
a) Hanley Castle Parish Carbon Neutral Policy – Cllr Adeney talked through the proposed policy and asked if the Council would approve its adoption. It was agreed that it would be adopted. Cllr Rogers then updated the Council on the latest work. The website was almost completed and the link had been circulated by the Clerk and it was asked that it was forwarded to as many parishioners as possible. The Tree Planting group had been active and were still looking for areas that could benefit from tree planting. The Energy Group had also been busy and the monitors they had purchased had been used in 7 homes. They had also been looking into securing £35,000 in funding from Calor for the feasibility study for green energy generation in the Parish. It was agreed that the Clerk would write a letter of thanks to the Steering Group for all their hard work on the various projects. 
ACTION: Clerk to write to Steve Gogerty, Chair of the Steering Group.

08/20	Correspondence
a) Malvern Hills Co-Vid Update (circulated)
b) Insurance Claim for vehicle damage – The Clerk advised the Councillors about correspondence received regarding a parishioner’s car that had sustained damage from the Council’s Mowing Contractor’s vehicle. 
c) Worcestershire Community Foundation (WCF) COVID-19 response - Financial Support for Charities, Voluntary Sector and other Worcestershire based organisations – Email Circulated but it was agreed to pass on to the Village Hall Management Committee to see if it was suitable for them.
d) Footpaths – The Parish Path Warden’s report was read out and he has asked for funding to re-gravel a footpath. The funding was approved but it was suggested that a contractor was used to lay the gravel due to the working restrictions imposed by the coronavirus. Cllr Adeney offered to discuss the matter with Peter Goodyear.
ACTION: Chairman to contact Graham Holmes. Cllr Adeney to speak with Peter Goodyear.
	
09/20 	Topics raised by Councillors, Committees, Clerk & Parishioners
a) Future Meetings – The remote holding of future meetings was discussed and it was agreed that the June meeting would be the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council and parishioners would be invited to attend via Zoom. If they wished to join the meeting they would be ask to contact the Clerk to get the meeting ID and Password. 

10/20	Councillors reports and items for future agenda: 


11/20 Date of next meeting
	To confirm the date of the next scheduled meeting as 18th June 2020




    			Signed   ………………………………   Date: 18th June 2020
	         		             		Chairman










































Appendix 1:	Schedule of Payments & Receipts 21st May 2020



Payment of Accounts:  The under mentioned payments were approved:   
Cheque Payments 
	Payee
	Reason
	£

	Peter Sauntson
	March Lengthsman Duties
	784.00

	Rebecca Abunassar
	April Clerk Duties
	442.00

	J Jordan
	Climate Committee Wix
	324.00

	New Farm Ground Maintenance
	March Cuts
	361.80

	Play Safety Limited
	Annual Inspections
	164.40

	
	Total
	2076.20



Bank Transfers
	Payee
	Reason
	£

	Rebecca Abunassar
	May Clark Duties
	442.00

	Rebecca Abunassar
	Laptop Purchase (Argos)
	499.99

	New Farm Ground Maintenance
	April Cuts
	1085.40

	Microsoft Office
	Microsoft Office
	139.00

	
	Total
	2166.39








Signed   ………………………………………       Date:  18st June 2020
                       			         Chairman





01/2020



